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Draft statement by the Chairperson on Haiti (item 19)

1.
The Commission on Human Rights welcomes the measures being implemented progressively by the Haitian transitional authorities to protect and promote human rights.  It recognizes the economic difficulties facing Haiti and the violence prevalent there.  It encourages the international community to continue to support the transitional authorities in their efforts.

2.
The Commission takes note of the difficulties encountered and the efforts made by the Haitian transitional authorities to put an end to the impunity of perpetrators of human rights violations.

3.
The Commission notes with concern the difficulties in the functioning of the judicial system arising from delays in pre-trial detention.  The Commission encourages the Haitian transitional authorities to continue their efforts to expedite justice in the context of respect for rules, including international and regional rules, relating to the right to be tried within a reasonable time or be released.  The Commission calls on the Haitian transitional authorities to promote the improved functioning of the forensic services.

4.
The Commission calls on the Haitian transitional authorities to enforce the rules governing police conduct more strictly, and encourages the international community to step up its human rights training and education efforts for the security forces.

5.
The Commission welcomes the close cooperation between the Provisional Electoral Council, the United Nations and the Organization of American States aimed at ensuring the holding of free and fair elections in Haiti in 2005, and notes with satisfaction the efforts of the special mission of the Organization of American States to strengthen democracy in Haiti in the areas of justice, individual rights, professionalization of the police and good governance.

6.
The Commission welcomes the establishment of the National Commission on Disarmament, Demobilization and Reintegration as an important contribution to the long-term restoration of security in Haiti, and takes note of the resolve of the Haitian transitional authorities to initiate the process of disarmament, demobilization and reintegration.

7.
The Commission thanks the independent expert for his report (E/CN.4/2005/123), and invites him to continue his mission and report thereon at the sixty-second session of the Commission.  It encourages the Haitian transitional authorities to continue their good cooperation with the independent expert and the implementation of his recommendations.

8.
The Commission welcomes the Haitian transitional authorities’ agreement to the opening of an office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights, as mentioned in the Chairperson’s statements made at the fifty-ninth and sixtieth sessions of the Commission.  Pending the opening of this office, the Commission invites the Office of the High Commissioner to continue to cooperate closely with the United Nations Stabilization Mission in Haiti, and in particular its human rights component, and with Haitian national human rights institutions.

